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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT
APPLICATION FOR ADDITION OF A RMB COUNTER

This announcement is made by Meituan 3 [4] (the “Company”) on a voluntary basis.

The Company is pleased to announce that on April 28, 2023, the Company has submitted an
application to The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock Exchange”) for an addition
of a Renminbi (“RMB”) counter with an intention to support the introduction of the Hong Kong
Dollar (“HKD”’)-RMB Dual Counter Model program (the “HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model”) by
the Stock Exchange.

The Class B ordinary shares of the Company are currently denominated and traded in HKD on
the Stock Exchange. The Company believes that the HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model will offer
more investment flexibilities and stock liquidity as well as expand the trading channels for the
shareholders of the Company and potential investors.

According to an announcement of the Stock Exchange, the Stock Exchange will announce the
commencement date of the HKD-RMB Dual Counter Model and publish the designated list of dual
counter securities in due course.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when
dealing in the shares of the Company.
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